
 

TOWANDA TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS   

Minutes Regular Monthly Meeting – March 11th, 2024 

   

The Regular Monthly meeting for March 11th, 2024 was held at 10:00AM at the Towanda 

Township Garage Office at, 53 Lindsey Road, Towanda PA 18848.  The meeting was called to 

order by Chairman Charlotte Sullivan.  Supervisors present were:  Charlotte Sullivan, Joseph 

Snell and Wilma Lindsey.  Also present were Ray Green Jr., Road master, and Lori Kepner, 

Secretary-Treasurer.  Three visitors were present- Eric Berggren from the Daily Review, Mike 

Welliver and Roy Schrimp.   

Pledge to Flag was recited. All correspondence had been given to supervisors prior to the 

meeting.    

Minutes:  A motion by Charlotte Sullivan was made to accept the February 12th, 2024 Regular 

meeting minutes.  Joseph Snell seconded the motion; a unanimous vote to accept. 

Treasurers Report and Bills:  were approved by motion by Joseph Snell and seconded by 

Charlotte Sullivan.  Unanimous vote to accept reports.   

Reports from CBPA, and BCTCC:  There was nothing new to report by Charlotte on the 

BCTCC or Central Bradford Progress Authority.  The BCTCC meeting is this month.      

TMA, Fire Board, Airport and BC trail: There is nothing new to report for the Fire Dept., 

TMA, the Airport or BC Trail.  There is also nothing new to report for the EMA.  Lauren from 

TMA explained to Joe, that she is working on the updated Comprehensive plan and will keep the 

Township informed of the progress. 

Road master verbal report was given by Ray Green:  The new truck has been delivered to 

Bradco Supply to be finished.  Ray also ordered a side tool box to be added to the truck.  The 

have been busy with storm clean ups (trees down, branches, and ditches).  Ray has salt and 

cindered as needed.  The Overhead garage doors need to be fixed.  Ray will contact Forbes 

Overhead doors for the repairs.  Their contact information is on a sticker on the doors.   

Township Solicitor:    There is nothing new to report on the Airport Road or Fox Chase Road. 

We did not receive an updated report from Jonathan for this meeting.           

Secretaries Report:  Spring Cleanup is April 20th, 2024 from 8am-noon.  It will be advertised as 

needed.   All correspondence that was received at the Township has been forwarded to the 

supervisors as needed.  The Township received one NOI, which was for the Farr Well.  We did 

not receive any new subdivisions for the month.  Lori has started getting ready for the Spring 

BCTOA dinner meeting and will let the Township know when it is finalized.  There is a BCTOA 

meeting on March 21st, 2024 at the Township office, to finalize all plans.  The Dirt and Gravel 

annual meeting is on March 20th, 2024 starting at 8:30am until approximately 1pm.  Charlotte, 

Wilma and Lori are scheduled to attend. 

 

Charlotte Sullivan motioned to adjourn at 10:55am.  Motion Carried.  The next meeting will be 

on April 8th, 2024 at 10am at the Towanda Township Office at 44 Chapel Street.     

 

Minutes prepared by Lori Kepner, Secretary 

 

 


